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Dear Deputy Prime Minister, 

BusinessEurope has been following the developments with regard to the Commission 
proposal for a regulation on compulsory licencing for crisis management (Compulsory 
Licencing proposal) from its inception. The European business community appreciates 
and agrees with the need to be prepared for future crisis, meet the future challenges in 
different forms (e.g. health, environment and notably climate change) and help society 
to access crisis-relevant products or services. To this end, we refer to our position paper 
of 17 January 2023, addressing key issues of the Commission proposal on compulsory 
licencing. 

As the Council has just started its discussions on the Compulsory Licencing proposal 
with a very ambitious schedule to possibly reach a general approach by the end of this 
legislature, BusinessEurope takes this opportunity to reiterate the major concerns 
regarding this proposal. 

Patents are meant to stimulate innovation by protecting necessary investments. 
Compulsory licences weaken the protection granted by patents and should only be used 
as a last resort and in very limited circumstances. If compulsory licences are imposed 
beyond these situations, and an adequate remuneration of the patentee is not 
guaranteed, the risk is that the innovative impulse of European industry will be 
jeopardised and the objectives of this EU initiative will not be met. Society needs thriving 
innovative companies to address emergencies and crises. 

BusinessEurope believes that the Compulsory Licencing proposal would weaken 
innovation and competitiveness of European companies and ultimately Europe's ability 
to tackle future crisis. 

We strongly believe that this proposal represents a fundamental change of approach 
when it comes to balancing powers between the European Commission and Member 
States, with negative implications on the intellectual property rights of companies and 
their fundamental freedom of activity. The European patent law system, one of the main 
enablers of EU innovation also in the areas of the digital and sustainable transition, 
should not be put at risk by this initiative. 
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